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Report of the World Championship C classes 2021 
 
Held in Rijeka Croatia from 11th til 19th September. 
 
Due to the Covid 19 issues, this event has been delayed by a year, but luckily it was now 
possible. The exhibition was held in a former harbor storage facility that now serves as an 
exhibition space. The space was more than adequate and close to the city center which 
created a lot of public interest. This was the second time that the world championship has 
been organized in this city and the experience of the organization was very noticeable, 
everything was perfectly prepared and therefore there were been hardly any problems. 
The opening ceremony took place in front of the hall because it was not possible in the 
city center due to the corona measures. Some high-ranking guests were present at the 
Opening and it was graced with singing and a majorette corps. 
 
The number of participants was 177 from 9 countries, which was a respectable number as 
some countries were unable to attend. The quality was again very high and there were 
real showpieces to admire. It is therefore not surprising that many medals were awarded 
again. 
 
At the usual meeting, opinions were exchanged about some matters and events and 
subsequently the election of the section leader. I have indicated that I am not a dictator 
and therefore anyone with the right qualifications can stand as a candidate. No one came 
forward as a candidate and I was re-elected for another term. 
 
Furthermore, 3 new judges have done stage and all passed, so the list has been 
expanded with new faces and that is good with an eye to the future. 
 
The closing ceremony took place in the hall and it went efficiently and as it should be. 
 
In summary, we can say that it was a very successful event, really well organized in a nice 
atmosphere 
 
My thanks to the team of Mrs Olivera Stanic and Mr Mladen Mitic. 
 
Martin van Gelderen, 
section leader class C 

 


